
October 27, 2023 
 
Dear Residents, Families & Staff: 
 
On behalf of Brock Nichols – our new Director of Campus Operations -- I am very pleased to announce 
the promotions of two of our talented and dedicated employees within the organization! 
 
Jim Hagan is promoted to Facilities Supervisor effective 09/11/2023.  Jim joined the organization on 
11/11/2013 as a member of our Grounds team and subsequently transitioned to the Facilities 
department two years ago. Jim has exhibited the important traits needed to be a successful team 
leader. He is self-motivated, a quick learner, keenly adaptable to working independently and has 
earned the respect of his fellow Facilities team members. Jim has developed a wonderful and helpful 
rapport with residents.   
 
Fran Meehan is promoted to Grounds Supervisor effective 09/23/2023.  Fran has been an important 
member of our Grounds team since 09/28/2015 and successfully served in this role on an interim 
basis.  Now it is truly official!  During his interim position, Fran displayed great organizational and 
leadership skills and an ability to manage complex projects effectively and efficiently. His extensive 
horticulture background will serve us well going forward.  Our campus has never looked better, and 
that is due in part to Fran’s keen eye and commitment to its continued beautification. 
 
It’s important to note that both Fran and Jim are graduates of the Williamson College of the Trades in 
Delaware County, PA.  Williamson has served, and continues to serve, as a strong source of top-notch 
employees for Dunwoody Village.   
 
Please join Brock and me in congratulating Jim and Fran on their promotions.  We are thrilled to be 
able to serve as an organization where both of these talented employees can continue to build their 
careers.   
 
In Memoriam 
This past Sunday, October 26, 2023, Dunwoody Village celebrated the lives of those residents who 
have recently passed and will remain a part of our Dunwoody family. Thank you to Ms. Lynn Mailey 
and the Memorial Committee for their hard work. 
 
COVID-19 
Two Residential and three Care Center residents tested positive and are on quarantine.  One employee 
is positive and at home on isolation. 
 
Best regards, 
Maureen Casey 
 
 


